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Measure Description: 
Requires physician, physician assistant or individual licensed to practice nursing, in specified numbers, 
to be present at blood drives. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Oregon Judicial Department (OJD), Oregon Health Authority (OHA), Employment Department, Oregon 
Health Sciences University (OHSU) 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
House Bill 2541 requires a physician, physician assistant or individual licensed to practice nursing, in 
specified numbers, to be present at blood drives. 
 
As written the bill has minimal impact on the Oregon Health Authority (OHA), the Oregon Judicial 
Department (OJD), the Employment Department, and the Oregon Health Sciences University (OHSU).  
However, note that the bill permits OHA to impose and collect a civil penalty of up to $1,000 for each 
violation of the requirements of this bill.  But the bill does not authorize OHA or any state entity to inspect 
blood drives, or enforce the civil penalty.  Currently, inspections of blood drives fall under the jurisdiction 
of the US Food and Drug Administration. 


